Mr. Bryan R. Horner Horner-Moyer, Inc. 3005 Harrison Kansas City, Missouri

Dear Bryan:

Thank you for your good letter of December 27 which came during my absence in New York.

Yes, I have been speaking at a number of places the past few years but naturally I am not in a position that permits me to make financial demands for my talks unless they are out of the State of Kansas.

You might write and see what could be done. I do appear a great number of times on the platform and if you feel the field is lucrative at this time I would be glad to have you attempt a finding out.

Milton is in the Law School and he needs one more year to graduate. He got a leave of absence from the Standard Oil at Russell and he thinks that he has a fine future. Tom Van Cleave drives down often and they are still very great friends.

Thank you for the circular and the letter.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach